## PUBLIC HEARING MINUTES AUGUST 12, 1996

President Simpson called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. with the following Councilors present: William Troxell, Margaret Gustafson, Holliday Giles, Jay Schmitt, John Eline, Len Andrews and Charles Woodward. Richard Kreisher was absent. Also in attendance were: Mayor Linn, Historic Preservation Officer Powell, Highway Superintendent Lawver, Lisa Loeffler of the Evening Sun and Ken Van Guilder of the Gettysburg Times.

Dr. Powell gave a brief summary of the proposed reallocation of \$7,970 in FY-1992, \$18,000 in FY-1993, and up to \$30,000 in FY-1994 Community Development Block Grant funds for the purposes of providing Interim Assistance to the Borough and to South Central Community Action Programs, Inc. for costs incurred during the June 1996 flood.

Megan Shreve, director of Meade School discussed the damages they incurred during the flood. The school may not need funding towards an elevator ramp as previously allocated and therefore would like to use these funds to help cover flood damages.

With no further business moved Mr. Schmitt, seconded Mr. Troxell to adjourn the meeting at 7:25~p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Sara 2. Wenne

Sara L. Weaver

Borough Secretary